PEMBROKE YOUTH ASSOCIATION 
 DATE: Thursday, January 3, 2019
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
_______________________________________________________________________ 
President: Jayme Mast*  




Vice President: Amber Winters*   

Secretary: Beth Johnson*
Treasurer: Mary Easterbrook*

Sargent of Arms: Dana Jacobs*
 
SPORTS COORDINATORS
_______________________________________________________________________  
Baseball: Rocky Mast


Non-Travel Soccer: Doug Hale*
Softball: Crista Stimson


Basketball:  Brandy Suro*
Football: Pat Reeves*


High School Basketball: Matt Shay
Cheerleading: Amber Winters *
*indicates present at meeting

MEETING MINUTES
_______________________________________________________________________ 

CALL TO Order:  7:02pm
Stood for the Pledge of Allegiance, 
NEW MEMBER APPLICATIONS:  None
SECRETARY'S REPORT:    Secretary's report was sent to all members via email.  Food booth discussion was missing from the December minutes along with the final percentage division. Jamie Totten requested these be added to the minutes and be redistributed. 

A vote will be taken for food booth in February. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT – Tabled until February meeting to properly reflect food booth distribution.
   
 
SPORTS COORDINATORS REPORTS 


Football:  Helmets are being reconditioned. Looking for motivated people to help coach and run food booth for 2019 season. Trying to keep pricing for registration the same. Looking to launch a few new fundraising ideas to generate more funds.  
   
Cheerleading: Sleeves are being reconditioned to hopefully avoid having to purchase new next year. Turned in final finance log/report to treasurer. Fundraising was key and we raised a lot of money. Without fundraising, account would be depleted. Looking to bring back the same coaches as previous year but need at add one coach at the JV/Varsity level. 
Non-Travel Soccer: Off season. Sign-ups start in March. Recruiting coaches now. Please help spread the word. Will be going through inventory and will submit proposal and budget for any needed replacements. 

Baseball:  Registration starting soon. Waiting on coaches. Waiting on GLOW to set up website for registration. Rocky will stay on as commissioner one more year. Waiting to book gym time.  
Softball -  meeting needed for softball parents. Looking into umps.  
Basketball: Going well. Nothing new to report.    
COMMITTEE REPORTS:   
Food Booth: Looking for a manager for the 2019 season.  
By-Law Committee: Revised proposed bylaw changes to be presented this evening to board and membership for review and approval in February. 
Scholarship Committee: Application has been updated and is available online. It has been sent to the school to distribute in their channels.  
FUNDRAISING:  No report
SELF AUDIT:  Taxes and final books will be submitted in February. 
OLD BUSINESS:   NO report
NEW BUSINESS:  Amber Winters has been appointed by the board as Vice President to complete the term vacated by the board member previously removed (Dec. 18).  
All volunteers, coaches and board members must complete the mandatory NYS/Federal training on sexual abuse prevention. Training available online for $20. Sports will decide if budget allows for reimbursement. Otherwise, parent pays the fee. 
Looking to host one global CPR training for all volunteers and coaches. 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  A discussion was had regarding the challenges with fielding an 8U softball team. Jeremy Stewart expressed interest in the softball commissioner role if Crista isn’t any longer interested. 
ADJOURNMENT:  8:03pm  
Motion – Pat Reeves

Seconded – Doug Hale
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